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SOUTHEAST (includes CHNA#24) Regional Dialogue

Thursday, June 7, 2007, 9:00 to 11:00 AM

Bristol Community College, Fine Arts Building, Room H209, 777 Elsbree St., Fall River

	GTHHSC Networking Meeting

6/19/07, 9:00

Associates for Human Services (A.H.S.), 68 Allison Ave., Taunton
	CHNA#24 Quarterly Meeting

6/20/07, 10:00
Community Counseling of Bristol County, 1 Washington St., Taunton
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Did You Know That…

HIV/AIDS Service Coordination Collaborative (SCC) Quarterly Meeting will be held 6/5/07, 10:00-Noon, at Morton Hospital, Taunton. RSVP to Steve at 508-583-2250, or sbaker@hcsm.org. 
MA DPH 1st Annual Regional Health Dialogue with Commissioner John Auerbach - Please attend the MA DPH 1st Annual Regional (of which CHNA#24 is part) Health Dialogue, 6/7/07 9:00-11:00am, at the Bristol Community College, Fine Arts Building, Rm H209, 777 Elsbree St., Fall River. See cover article.
The Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) invites applicants for its Prevention and Intervention Programs solicitation, which is intended to demonstrate the practical implications for policy and practice of programs that enhance juvenile justice, child protection, and delinquency prevention. Deadline 6/8/07. Must register with Grants.Gov ASAP. For information, contact angela.parker@usdoj.gov or 202-353-9252, or lou.ann.holland@usdoj.gov or call 202-305-2742. See http://ojjdp.ncjrs.gov/grants/solicitations/FY2007/intervention.pdf. 

How to Sustain Your Coalition Efforts Long-Term will be held 6/21/07, 9:00-4:30, at the Worcester Hotel & Conference Center, 500 Lincoln St., Worcester. $15 registration due 6/14/07, or when capacity of 30 is reached. For information or registration form, contact AdCare at 508-752-7313.

MADD Power Summit dates changed to June 25-28, 2007, at Clark University in Worcester.

2007 National Conference on the Social Norms Approach is scheduled for Sunday July 15 through Tuesday, July 17, 2007 at Hyatt Regency Cambridge, Overlooking Boston, 575 Memorial Drive, 617 492 1234    Complete hotel information is available online at:

http://www.cambridge.hyatt.com/hyatt/hotels/index.jsp Tentative program schedule at
http://www.socialnorms.org/2007ConferenceSchedule.html. Registration and Information Brochure may be found at 
http://www.socialnorms.org/pdf/2007Conference.pdf 

Online conference registration is available at:

https://www.bacchusnetwork.org/registration/social_norms_2006/index-orig.asp Conference Registration Fees:

$385 before or on June 23, 2007

$435 on or after June 24, 2007

A certificate of participation will be awarded at the completion of the conference for requests made by 6/24/07. Participant can submit this certificate as proof of participation for their professional certification agencies. (E-mail request to

admin@bacchusnetwork.org)

Chicken Barbecue-Fundraiser for Associates for Human Services will take place on 8/3/07. For information, please call 508-880-0202.
[image: image8.wmf]Celebration of Parenthood - Citizens For Citizens Taunton / Attleboro WIC will be holding its 16th annual “Celebration of Parenthood” in conjunction with World Breastfeeding Week, 8/3/07, 10:00am, Liberty Union Park on Main St., Taunton.    All WIC participants and their families and friends are invited.  Come join the fun, food, and festivities!
Community Care Services Summer Program for students with emotional and learning disabilities ages 10-14, July 9-August 10, 2007, Monday-Friday, 9:00-3:00, at the Southeast Alternative School in Berkley. For information, please call Deb at 508-821-7777, x252.
Substance Abuse Prevention Advocates Victory – After numerous community organizations and attorney generals across the country expressed their outrage over the controversial “Spykes” malt beverage for the possibility to appeal to underage youth, the beverage company announced it will stop selling it. See http://cadca.org/CoalitionsOnline/ 

Getting an Addict into Treatment: the CRAFT Approach - Community Reinforcement and Family Training (CRAFT) is a gentle and effective method for helping families guide addicted loved ones into treatment. Dr. Robert Meyers, a research associate and professor in psychology, developed this innovative approach after growing up with an alcoholic father. He discusses how a family member can change their dynamic with the addict and help them take the first steps towards seeking treatment. View the video at http://www.hbo.com/addiction/thefilm/supplemental/628_addict_into_treatment.html 
Facts About Underage Drinking in the U.S., Societal Costs of Underage Drinking, National Academies of Science Report, NHSDA reports, NIAAA Study and  PIRE evaluation may be accessed at the International Institute for Alcohol Awareness website at www.iiaaonline.org/studies.php. 
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COALITION/COMMITTEE 

MINUTES & REPORTS

[image: image10.wmf]GTHHSC Networking Meeting.  5/15/07, 9:00am, Associates for Human Services

Discussion Highlights:

Coalition Dues – It is time to send out dues requests. The same structure will be used as last year, with the additional choice of receiving The Advocate by email or hard copy.
Strategic Planning – Project YELL has a logic model and draft of a strategic plan. PY is 2 pronged in that its goals are to reduce substance abuse and strengthen the Coalition. Formal process measures are needed. Membership growth is needed from the hospital, civic and business communities for input and involvement. A summer retreat was suggested. The CHNA will discuss a retreat at the June meeting, and the GTHHSC will begin our process on 5/30/06. DPH funds strategic planning through SCHC, of which the CHNA is part of the contract. SCHC recommended a neutral person for strategic planning. PY is a big grant that requires strategic planning and coalition building, and provides the necessary funding for that. There is also money for assessment. The GTHHSC needs to look at goals, strengths and weaknesses. 

Business Fair – Carol is planning a business fair at Liberty and Union park this summer.

Staffing – Lorraine’s last day is June 21. The coalition would like to work jointly with the New Bedford CHNA is posting the position. This issue can be integrated into strategic planning.

Announcements:

· Pathways to Hope radio show is on Tuesdays from 11:00-Noon on 1570 WPEP. Dan has openings through the end of June for guests. They will break in July and August. Contact Dan at d.lebrun@easternbk.com or 508-923-2470.
· Commissioner Auerbach is doing Regional Dialogues to hear from us. (See cover article)
· Visiting Nurses (VNA) provides grief counseling for the loss of a loved one.
Next Steps:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Hold preplanning meeting to discuss strategic planning and staffing issues.
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Bring names of strategic planners to the 5/30/07 meeting.
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Contact Tracey.
Next Meeting: 6/19/07, 9:00, Associates for Human Services. 
Contact Person: Richard McMahon, 508-979-7160, 3010.
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The Massachusetts Department
of Public Health

Invites You to Attend
its 1st Annual
Regional Health
Dialogue
in Massachusetts
Join newly appointed Commissioner John Auerbach for a
data presentation and community dialogue on health.

There will be eight (8) meetings across the state with region-
specific health information and opportunity for discussion.

Come to one near you!

Forinformaion orfo request Dates, fimes and locafions are
<pocial accommodations: sublect fo change.
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GTHHSC Child & Family Focus Committee.  5/15/07, 10:15am, A.H.S.

Safety Bookmark Project – The prototype is ready after having been designed by a B-P student. The Committee will review the bookmarks once received in electronic form. The Walmart grant is approved, but will have to wait until August. A grant for window guards would help families with low incomes.
Questionnaires will be sent to CHNA area agencies to both gather and share information about parenting programs. A draft was examined with the following additional suggestions:
· Do you offer support / counseling to caregivers and children regarding challenging behaviors? If yes, what are the target ages?
· Who may we contact for more information?

· Send electronically to all elementary schools, Barnum school, the United Way, our listserves and the GTHHSC. 
· Continue to send Ronna suggestions of who should receive the survey.

Next Steps:
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Send recognition to the student who designed the bookmark.
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Finalize and forward the questionnaire for distribution.

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Contact Ron about Morton Hospital participation.

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Continue to send Ronna suggestions of who should receive the survey.

Next Meeting: 6/19/07, 10:15, A.H.S.

Contact Person: Ronna Schaffer, 508-880-0202
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GTHHSC Substance Abuse Committee (SAC).  5/16/07, 3:30, CCBC

Discussion Highlights:

Project YELL summary of events from the Drug Free Communities Grant and additional tobacco grants, led by Carol and April include:
· 5-6 trainings

· Peer leaders presented at SART meeting with ice breakers

· Trying to lower perceptions of risk behavior

· Attended Youth Summit on how to do a good presentation, how to approach stores, and won a prize for their poster
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Entertainment grant included choosing an actor, viewing his movies to tally tobacco use, and sending letters to the production companies about the tobacco use, profanity and sexual references in movies geared toward kids, and pushing for an R rating on these.

· A smoke free dance will be held 5/25/07. Chaperones are needed.
· In July there will be an ice cream fundraiser and a New Orleans trip

· 6-8 peers will attend the July SADD National Conference, as well as the MADD Power Summit in June

· They did 3 compliance checks. Shoulder tap was cancelled.

· Did store alerts to assess advertising of tobacco, and did surveys based upon it.

· Wrapping up the $10,000 tobacco grant

· Did a project with SCHC to distribute information to stores about carding

· Guiding Good Choices is training 12 people to offer parent trainings at Fairfax Gardens and other places. Flyers will be sent to middle schools.

· Work continues in securing permission to use the ADAS data to create positive messages about Taunton youth.
Safe Prom Project – Taunton High School purchased its own breathalyzers and used them at the Junior Prom. Next year’s project will highlight parent liability.
Tobacco Cessation – The Caron Foundation is providing services to 11 male youth. Sessions end 6/12/07.

Strategic Planning Meeting will be held 5/30/07 at AHS to discuss planning and a summer retreat. The GTHHSC is embracing the process. The SAC is a part of a larger plan, and is a community committee with youth and adult focus.

Cancellation – SCHC has cancelled their social norms conference at Seacrest in Falmouth. 

CHNA Quarterly Meeting will be held 6/20/07, 10:00 at CCBC. The SAC “spoke” will be represented by Doug, Arlene and Mike. 
2007 National Conference on the Social Norms Approach is scheduled for Sunday July 15 through Tuesday, July 17, 2007 at Hyatt Regency Cambridge, Overlooking Boston, 575 Memorial Drive. (See p. 2). Arlene will represent the SAC. The SN approach can be used to address other behaviors, such as bullying.

Unhealthy Trend – A campaign address banning “Spyke”, a 2 ounce serving of a high energy drink with 12% alcohol that appeals to youth. (See update p.2 “Substance Abuse Prevention Advocates Victory”)

Safe Schools Healthy Students Grant – If funded, this grant could bring back elementary health, support the youth court, and enhance counseling. It requires human service input and support to schools.
Community Care Services new substance abuse program “EMOT” is training councils on aging and others as early screeners for triage and mental health treatment before it becomes an inevitable long term crisis. A 1 ½ day training will be held in early June, to start July 1.
Next Steps: 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
June agenda: Strategic plan, staffing, new co-chairs.
Next Meeting: 6/20/07, 3:30, CCBC 

Contact Persons: Arlene Dickinson, 508-223-4691, Lorraine Rosa, 508-823-4822

Safe Neighborhood Initiative Annual Meeting.  4/25/07, 8:30, Fairfax Gardens
Discussion Highlights:

Crisis Intervention Team -  A training will be held the second week in May; slots are filling up. Steve was unable to attend the last crisis meeting.

Treatment and Prevention – 

Project YELL students are still trying to raise money for more trips, including a July 8-11 conference. Carol, April and 6 youth will attend. A male chaperone was also requested.

Guiding Good Choices will be offered to parents and grandparents, in English and Spanish. This will be offered at the Boys & Girls Club and at Fairfax Gardens.

The tobacco grant is wrapping up; the last event is the Youth Summit in Marlboro. Peer staff are watching Will Ferrell movies and plan to do a smoke screen series. After seeing the incidence of smoking in five movies, they will send letters of concern.  Due to lack of sign ups, the Kick Butts day was cancelled.

Safe Prom and Graduation Project has begun its second year. Letters and information were sent to area schools, newspapers and television media, police, hotels and liquor stores.  Lorraine and Deb Brown were guests on the Pathways to Hope, a radio show last week to feature the project. April will visit after prom parties in the area. These take a year to plan, parents have to do most of the footwork, and the kids are not allowed to leave during certain hours. Prom information will be sent to parents along with the thank you letters for the surveys.

Community Crisis Spiritual Response Team –Rev Tilbe reported that they are currently retraining the Clergy.

Education – Carol reported that students are fighting with each other and putting it on YouTube. She also reported that she was very impressed with the Social Norms Project.

Program Update - Bob reported that the transportation for Fairfax to the Boys & Girls Club is now ready to be expanded to Highland Court.  TRIAD program is up and running and the seniors meet on the second Tuesday of every month. Five youths are currently working through the Jobs for Youth Program.

Citizen Observer was also mentioned to the group.   Lisa and Anne will be trained tomorrow. This program will send electronic mail to alert residents, schools and businesses of any pertinent information or emergency situations. Bob also stated to the group that Lisa’s position might be in jeopardy.
Other:

· Chris Hoeth can be reached at 508-824-8771 to report any graffiti that needs removal; this will begin in the Spring.

· Mike Mattos reported that they would begin a downtown window-cleaning program through the Heart of Taunton. He also reported that they have an infrastructure/ road improvement program in the Whittenton area. The Weir Corporation is also running a facade renovation program in the Weir Village.

· Homelessness - Mike also gave an overview of the 10-year homelessness plan with the Greater Attleboro/Taunton Coalition for Homelessness. They are currently working with a consultant who will help produce this 10-year plan. Volunteers are needed to participate in a working group to help provide input on the content of the plan. Anyone that may be interested in participating in the working group should contact the City of Taunton's Community Development Director, Michael Mattos at 508 821-1032.

· Sue Price from MassInfo Tech spoke to the group and handed out booklets with more information for GED instruction.  For more information contact Sue at 508- 977-9909
Next Meeting: 6/27/07, 8:00am, Fairfax Gardens
Contact Person: Robert Cammarata, 508-821-1420

Southeastern Massachusetts Voices Against Violence.  5/17/07, 5:00, First Parish Church

Discussion Highlights:
Announcements:

· International DV Articles were shared. 

· New Hope has had staff changes which include a new vice president. They are looking to fill 2 positions. They recently held a gala. Bullying and child assault prevention programs continue in schools.

· Parents Helping Parents are at 617-926-5008, x102, or info@parentshelpingparents.org 

· Support group for parents and grandparents of teens meets at the Murray Universalist Church, 505 N. Main St, Attleboro, usually the 2nd Monday of the month, 7:00-8:30. For information, contact Barbara at 508-222-6164 or Nancy at 508-222-6262. Community members are welcome, and there is no discussion of religion at these meetings.
GTHHSC will hold a strategic planning and staffing changes meeting for a summer retreat and to replace the coordinator. A Friday night to Saturday event was suggested to accommodate those who work regular hours. A facilitator will be needed to look at the issues and where they fit into a strategic plan. Dave Lubelczvk of IMAGEidentity was suggested. 

Voices of Hope Cable Show, a 30 minute broadcast to be held every other week, will begin production in June.  A 2-3 part camera training session and use of equipment will be provided. Broadcasts may include the “Kitchen Workshops”, Silent Vigil, etc. High school students may already be trained. Many of Taunton’s elderly watch cable and get the word out to their families and bring people to the workshops. These can be held for 1 – 1 ½ hours, after work and address the whole spectrum of the population. A guest book can be provided for sign ins.
“Broken Peaces” workshop will be offered 9/12/07. Details will follow. It includes a video on the impact of violence on an unborn child. Either the Clothesline Project or pictures of it may be displayed as an adjunct or preview of the full project. Other workshop suggestions include Dr. Englander, Milly Burrows, and Josie of New Hope.

Silent Vigil – Much positive support was received for the vigil. Some residents took issue because they interpreted the antiviolence messages as being anti-war. THS student participants took the opportunity to tie in a seat belt safety survey.

Event Planning:

· Health and Safety Fairs are held at the Galleria and Taunton Federal Credit Union in September & April. 

· The Committee could do a purple ribbons theme, signs and a Clothesline Project the first Monday in October. Private support can be sought from area businesses.

Summer Plans – There will be one more meeting in June, with the rest done by email. The cable show may be on the air by mid July. The first workshop may be held in August. There will be no Dress to Impress for the summer. The Garden of Hope will continue.

Next Meeting: 6/21/07, 5:00pm, First Parish Church, Taunton. No July or August Meeting.
Contact Person: Annemarie Matulis, 508-922-7278; matulisannie@msn.com
Taunton Emergency Task Force.  5/1/07, 9:30, GATRA

Discussion Highlights:
Utilities - A $100.00 donation was received.  TMLP shut-offs are occurring now.  Charlene is very busy in her office.  She does not have many emergency appointments available.  TMLP wants most of the back bills paid in full.  Many clients are very behind on rent.  The week of May 7th, over 400 shut-offs will take place at the TMLP.

Emergency Assistance - There was discussion about increasing the maximum amount of emergency assistance from $200 to up to $400, which is allowable according to our guidelines.  This will be determined on a case by case basis. Charlene will contact a second board member regarding any cases that are exceptional.

The ETF fuel fund closes on June 30th (with the exception of severe emergencies).

Homelessness - Mike Mattos from the Mayor’s Office of Community Development is still putting together a working committee for the 10-year plan to end homelessness.  A public safety committee in Attleboro has begun meeting.

Opening - Erica Emond resigned from the secretary position for the Taunton Emergency Task Force as of June 30, 2007.  Milly passed out the role that each of the officers have on the Task Force.  If people are interested in the nominating committee please see Milly.  Milly is looking to see if a representative from the United Way will be willing to attend future meetings.

Agency Sharing:

Saint Vincent de Paul -Dick thanked everyone for all of the get well cards that he received while he was out. He voiced his concern on how important it will be to do follow-up visits when putting up the homeless in hotels.

Our Daily Bread - The soup kitchen has been very busy.  On Saturday May 12, 2007, the Canned Good Food Drive will take place with the Post Office.

Community Counseling of Bristol County - BridgeHouse has a few openings.  One female bed and two male beds.

Board of Health - Saturday May 12, 2007-Medical Waste Day at the Board of Health from 9:00am-12:00pm.

The ARC of Northern Bristol County - Apartments are filling up.  Terry will be attending the Community Crisis Intervention Team.

Mayor’s Office - Good Government Day took place throughout the city on May 1, 2007.  A Taunton High School junior spent the day in the Mayor’s Office.  Many other Taunton High students spent the day at different offices and agencies throughout the city.

Taunton Housing Authority -There are currently five families in the Transitional Housing Program.  One family signed a lease in May.  Erica is working on three referrals with three units on hold for the program.

HeadStart - A character breakfast will take place at HeadStart on May 12, 2007, from 8:00am-11:00am.  Still recruiting families for September.

Associates for Human Services -Still accepting applications.  Chicken Barbecue-Fundraiser will take place on 8/3/07.

Next Meeting: 6/5/07, 9:30, GATRA administrative building

Contact Person:  Milly Burrows, 508-880-0202

UPCOMING AREA MEETINGS/EVENTS

	June 5, 9:30
	Taunton Emergency Task Force. GATRA Administrative Bldg, Conference Room, 10 Oak St.

	June 19, 9:00
	GTHHSC Networking Meeting. A.H.S., 68 Allison Ave.

	June 19, 10:15
	Child & Family Focus Committee. A.H.S., 68 Allison Ave.

	June 20, 10:00
	CHNA#24 Quarterly Meeting. CCBC.

	June 20, 3:30
	GTHHSC Substance Abuse Committee. CCBC, Mill River Place

	June 21, 5:00
	SEMA-VAV (Domestic Violence Committee). First Parish Church, Church Green.

	June 27, 8:00
	Safe Neighborhood Initiative Annual Meeting. Fairfax Gardens Community Room.


This month's Advocate was published by Lorraine Rosa, Coordinator, with funds from Drug Free Communities Grant Funding, GATHER MRI and GTHHSC dues. To submit an article, announcement or other information, email Lorraine at mcaprosa@hotmail.com by 6/15/07. You may also access copies of The Advocate at www.geocities.com/gathercoalition


GTHHSC

P.O. Box 2894

Taunton, MA 02780
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